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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance A Giles, Duncan Porter and Laura Fogg-Rogers. 
Cllr Bowles chaired the meeting on behalf of Cllr Kembery.
89.12/20 Apologies – Cllrs Newport and Labuschagne. 
90.12/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllr. Jones, South Gloucestershire Councillor.   
91.12/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 2 November – Approved
These will be signed when restrictions allow. 
92.12/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 2 and 16 November -Noted

93.12/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 16 November – Noted
94.12/20 - Clerk’s Report, monthly accounts up to 30 November. To approve any recommendations.
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. 
The following grant was approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:
St Michael’s Churchyard Trust: £851.00
It was advised that Hambrook Village Hall, who had previously requested a grant from the Parish Council has now received some lottery funding so will not be pursuing their application.
Matters Arising
Winterbourne Academy has asked if we can postpone a liaison meeting with them for a while. They advise that whilst maintaining strong links with the community is really important to them, managing Covid-19 restrictions is understandably a major focus for the school and the senior management team at the moment. Mr Beardmore would be grateful if the Parish council could bear with them at this unprecedented time. The Parish Council understands the challenges they are facing but feel these meetings are of great importance and it was agreed the Clerk will try to arrange a meeting in February/March. Any pressing matters in the meantime can still be highlighted to them.
Ben Burton has been requested to contact Rob Nicholson to establish any further reasons why the work to the walls at Frenchay has been signed off although not fully completed. Ben has advised he will report back to us as soon as possible. Clerk to chase if response not received.
Patrick Jackson has taken over from Suzanne D’Arcy in dealing with the land at Frenchay and he is working on getting up to speed on the various issues in order to help with any questions we have.   

Further to the request from the Greenfield Club for Security of Tenure to be included in the lease renewal, a letter of comfort has been issued to them. They have accepted this and are willing to sign the new lease.  
It was agreed in the last meeting to review plans for an outdoor Carol Service to be held in Frenchay according to the latest Covid restrictions. It was confirmed it is not appropriate to proceed with this in the circumstances .
A question was raised in the previous meeting as to who has access to our CCTV images. To confirm the CCTV for the Greenfield Centre can be viewed by the Clerk, Clerk’s Assistant and caretaker, all of whom are DBS checked. The Tennis CCTV can be seen the Clerk, Clerk’s Assistant and by their Chair. Currently, the cricket pavilion CCTV can only be viewed in the pavilion. CCTV would be shared with the police where necessary.

An informal meeting has been held to discuss the budget for 21/22. A further zoom meeting is to be held to confirm the figures which will then be shared with members.
A letter of thanks has been received from All Saints Church, Winterbourne Down for the recent grant payment to refurbish their entrance gates. Work to them has now been completed.     

A consultation has been opened by South Gloucestershire Council for the new Local Plan 2020 which will run from 27 November until 1 March 2021.  Online briefing sessions are to be held for councillors and clerks and invitations should be received shortly.  Clerk will keep members updated. 
95.12/20 – Winterbourne Environmental Policy 1st Draft
Cllr Bowles felt this was a good first draft. Members are to be given more time to see if there are any additions they would like added and it will be reviewed again in the F&GP meeting. Laura Fogg-Rogers asked if the public will be able to see it and it was confirmed it will be put on the website when approved.  
96.12/20 – New Parish Council Website
Members have been sent details of quotes for a new website. It was agreed a new website is needed as it would not be cost effective to update the old one. All members will look at neighbouring parish’s sites before a final decision is made. It was also discussed if the site should include a login facility for councillors to access documents. Clerk will investigate what the extra cost of this would be and also if the £1000 cost quoted by WA Designs includes vat. Resolved to carry forward to the F&GP meeting for a final decision to be made.
97.12/20 – Request to hold an exercise class on Whiteshill Common
A request has been received for an outdoor fitness class to be held on the Common once Covid restrictions allow. It included a request to play some music and possibly have a pop up gazebo, neither of which are felt appropriate. Clerk will contact the resident again for further details. Is he representing a commercial organisation? Clerk also to check the byelaws to see if they have any have details on anyone using the Common in these circumstances. It was discussed that if permission was to be granted it should be done on the basis that it could be withdrawn at any time, and also given a time limit so permission would need to be renewed for example every 12 months. 
98.12/20 – Items from the Public
Duncan Porter advised the WEG have done more work at the Dingle by the picnic area and are planning to put some grass seed down in the Spring, and possibly a few trees in due course. There is a possibility he may have access to get some trees and will be looking to landowners in the New Year to see if there are suitable areas for them to be planted. He would welcome support from the Parish Council and would like to liaise with Cllr Dyer who was agreeable to this. He confirmed if trees are planted great care will be taken to ensure the most suitable species are planted in each location. It was emphasised how important the location is in regard to future maintenance of trees. 

Duncan has been concerned for some time regarding the safety around Damson’s bridge. He has been in contact with South Gloucestershire Council regarding this issue and it was suggested it would be best for him to direct his concerns through Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne. Cllr Jones advised he and Cllr Labuschagne are having continuing conversations with cabinet members regarding this problem. Cllr Jones is investigating the ownership of the lay by near the bridge through South Gloucestershire Council officers.
Cllr Climmer commented he was very pleased with the work undertaken by WEG at the Dingle, and that he is in full support of Duncan’s concerns regarding the safety at Damson’s Bridge. Cllr Goodman advised when litter picking in the area, most litter came from car parts.       
99.12/20 – Items from Members
Cllr Climmer advised that Down Road was closed for 4 days but the Parish Council do not appear to have been advised. Some signs were put up a few days beforehand, but Clerk commented that there was sometimes an issue with only Westerleigh Parish being advised of roadworks on Down Road. Cllr Jones will investigate this.

Cllr Jones had also noted Duncan Porter’s issue with the notices put on waste bins by South Gloucestershire Council which often end up on the floor. 

Cllr Kembery raised the issue of the very uneven pavement by Cedar Hall. Mark King has advised it is on the South Gloucestershire Council provisional programme for the next financial year and if it is approved he will see if he can bring it forward. 

Concern has been raised regarding the speed of traffic on Church Road in Winterbourne. Clerk will request South Gloucestershire Council to site a temporary speed visor there.
Cllr Whatley asked if the Parish Council should be making financial provision for the new Frenchay Parklands in the budget being set for next year. It was confirmed that a provision has been made for this over the last few years and it continues to be a working budget to ensure provision for management and upkeep. He would also like to see a new task group set up on the F&GP Agenda once the take over has been completed, in order to keep issues in this area separate from the rest of Frenchay. It was agreed this would be done in due course. Cllr Watkins would like to report to the next F&GP meeting on various issues in Frenchay which still need addressing.
Cllr Hemmings enquired regarding the consultation for the yellow lines in the vicinity of  Hambrook Common. It was confirmed these should be in place by the Spring.

The new dog bin has still not been sited at Moorend and nor has the one for Frenchay. Clerk will chase South Gloucestershire Council.  

Cllrs Dyer and Watkins removed the fallen oak tree at Tuckett Pond. It is on the bank to the side of the pond and will be removed when weather conditions are better. There are a couple of branches left in the pond which Cllr Dyer will try to remove. Some of the fencing by the pond requires attention.

A decision needs to be made as to whether an accessible kissing gate is suitable for the entrance to Tuckett Field by the Village Hall wall. Frenchay Councillors will meet when they are able to decide whether a gate would be suitable there or if the haha should be extended. A final decision also needs to be made regarding the siting of the bicycle racks.

100.12/20 - A.O.B
Cllrs Bowles and Kembery wished everyone a Happy Christmas, as unlike previous years the Chairman has been unable to provide drinks and snacks. They thanked all the councillors and staff for their hard work during the year and the for the way everyone has adapted to holding meetings online, allowing the Council to continue to function as normal in exceptional circumstances.    
Meeting concluded at 8.49pm

	Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
T Jones
Clerk
Clerk


1

